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SANDGATE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING

Held at 7pm on 20th September 2011
 At
 Sandgate Parish Council/Library Offices

James Morris Court, Sandgate High Street, Sandgate.
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Meeting opened at 7pm







Present:
Chairman:    
Cllr G Fuller



Cllrs:
 
L. Griggs and M Findlay-Stone
1.
Apologies for absence    - Cllrs N Bliss, M Fitch and T Prater
2.
Declarations of Interest - None
Councillors present should disclose personal interests in any item on this agenda.  A councillor with a personal interest must describe and give details of the interest. Unless the personal interest amounts to a prejudicial interest, he/she may participate fully in the meeting. A prejudicial interest is one, which a member of the public with knowledge of the relevant facts, would reasonably regard as so significant that it is likely to prejudice a councillor’s judgement of the public interest. Anyone with a prejudicial interest must, unless an exception applies of a dispensation granted withdraw from the meeting room.
3.
Minutes of last meeting - That the minutes of 13th September 2011 having been circulated were signed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman, Cllr G Fuller Proposed by Cllr M Findlay-Stone and seconded by Cllr L Griggs and agreed unanimously.
4.
Local Development Framework - the Planning Committee proposed the following comments:
1) Parking in Sandgate must be improved to support local businesses and improve our tourism facilities.

2) Sandgate should be considered as a Primary Village on Page 48 (figure 4.4).

3) There is a lack of clarity regarding what is included in each of the references to Risborough, Napier and Shorncliffe. Are they one and the same?

4) We note the attention given in appendix 2 to issues around the need to improve roads and junctions into and out of the new development at Shorncliffe but remain concerned that the increased traffic will impact negatively on Sandgate High Street (A259) due to the lack of detailed proposals.

5) In planning additional new infrastructure we are concerned that due concern has not been expressed as to the effects on existing provisions, such as the schools in Sandgate. We note there is no reference to increased secondary school provision.

6) More information is required about plans to upgrade Sandgate High Street (A259) mentioned on Page 124.

7) We are concerned about the effects upon the Parish of a significant increase in the number of dwellings on the south side of North Road and the fragile nature of the landscape. There are significant drainage and subsidence issues in this area that the district council is fully conversant with. Full geotechnical surveys will by vital for any development.


8) We feel that developers should contribute to all highways improvements relating to new developments including where they impact upon a wider geographical area.

9) We remain committed to the retention of significant green spaces in Sandgate.

10) We note with concern that there is only one mention, on page 146, of any of the protected characteristics covered by the Equality Act 2010. 
Proposed by Cllr M Findlay-Stone, seconded by Cllr L Griggs and agreed unanimously. The parish clerk was requested to feed back these comments to the district council.
5.
Date of the next Planning meeting - to be arranged.
Chairman of the Planning Committee……………………
Date………………………..2011
(or member of the Council)

